
Dates to Remember 
 

 

519.942.9597 
manager@orangevillefairgrounds.ca 

for Kate Laing 
or 

admin@orangevillefairgrounds.ca  
for Jo Trimble 

Board of Directors Meeting 
All Members Welcome 

First Monday of the month 
Exception-holiday Mondays 

 
 

Board Meeting 
MON December 7, 7:00pm 

All members are invited to 
attend and to submit items for 

the agenda by contacting a 
director. 

 

 
Annual General Meeting 

SAT January 23, 11:00am 
Members are reminded to start looking for items 
to submit for the silent auction to offset the cost 

of your meal 

Presidentõs Report for December 2015 
 

     For the first time in several years our fair finished in the black. This was due to the 

hardworking fair committee and to the volunteer membership. We want to continue in this 

way so we are starting our Partnership collection now. If you know someone who would 

consider being a partner please pick up a book from the office. Better still, maybe you 

would serve on this very important committee. Contact Gord Gallaugher. 

      On October 31st, our Ambassadors, Emily and Tim, Jo, our new Fair Coordinator/

Office Administrator, Ashley Eisen and I attended the District 5 Meeting in Schomberg. 

The Ambassadors attended a workshop for Ambassadors co-lead by Ashley. They both 

considered the day a full educational experience, meeting other ambassadors from the 

District fairs. Jo was very interested in the discussions from the attending fairs. Our 

chocolate chip cookies, whole wheat bread, and ñCome to the Fairò intermediate poster 

received prizes in competition among the other District 5 Fair winners.  

      Orangeville hosted the Tri -Board Meeting held on Nov 10, sharing ideas with 

Caledon, Grand Valley, Dundalk and Orangeville Fairs. Thank you to Nancy Hossie for 

helping me prepare the meal.  

      Did you see our float in the Tractor Light Parade  on November 20th? Thank you to 

Karen McClellan, Nancy Hossie and the Ambassadors who created our float presentation. 

Thank you Lucas, Gail and Buddy for driving during the parade. 

    During the month of December, take some time to visit the Light Show at Kay Cee 

Gardens to see the display from the Agricultural Society and other groups in Orangeville. 

Thank you to Harold Speers and volunteers who made the display and do duty during the 

event. If you would like to do a shift of patrol duty call Harold. 

    Jo and I have made an initial contact with the Banner for the prize book publication. If 

you have anything for the prize book we must know ALL the details-class, prizing, 

sponsors, etc, by March 15. 

    Chairs for Home Craft Classes for the Prize Book, I am still waiting for the completed 

lists of updated Classes and designated sponsorships!  Thank you to Grains, Hay, 

Vegetables and Fruitsô, Floriculture, Bottled Goodsô, and Antiquesô Chairs for submitting 

your lists. We cannot start the new book until all the prize and sponsorship lists are in.  

     Remember to mark your calendar for the Annual Meeting on Saturday, January 23rd  

Come and hear our speaker. (We are still undecided). Your help is needed to offset costs. 

Last year we paid for the meal with auction proceeds. Your silent auction contribution 

should be valued at a minimum of $20.00. If you bring an item valued at $20.00 then your 

luncheon is free. 

   We desperately need new members. To ensure we continue receiving the OMAFRA 

grant of $5000, we must have 80 members. Last year was a sad year as we lost so many 

valued members. Currently we are very close to that threshold with only 84 members. We 

welcome those who have a sincere desire to work as a team to help the OAS grow in 

community involvement. Look for New Members.  

 Our next Home Craft meeting is Tuesday, Jan 12 at 7:00. We will be planning for the 

winter and the Annual Meeting Display and setting judges for the 2016 fair.  

 

  I wish you all a safe and 

happy December, filled with 

celebrations with family and 

friends. May you all have 

good health and smiles from 

the heart and memories to 

last a lifetime.  
 

OAS President    

Donna Henderson  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
   Upcoming Events: 
 
 

Dec. 4-6: Dufferin County Firearms 
Course 
Dec. 5: Ontario Angus Association 
Sale 
Dec. 6: Gun Show 
Dec. 12: Idlewild South Blues Band  
Dec. 18: Party Rockers Teen Dance 
Dec. 19: OMSC Party 
Dec. 21: Dufferin Piecemakers Quilt 
Guild 
Dec. 31: Northmen New Yearsô Eve 
party in Oakroom 
Dec. 31: Idlewild South Blues Band 
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   Upcoming Events: 
 
 

Dec. 4-6: Dufferin County Firearms 
Course 
Dec. 5: Ontario Angus Association 
Sale 
Dec. 6: Gun Show 
Dec. 12: Idlewild South Blues Band  
Dec. 18: Party Rockers Teen Dance 
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Dec. 21: Dufferin Piecemakers Quilt 
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Dec. 31: Northmen New Yearsô Eve 
party in Oakroom 
Dec. 31: Idlewild South Blues Band 

 Fair Coordinatorõs Report 
 

 This year, on October 31, I had the pleasure of 

accompanying our Senior Fair Ambassador, Emily Man-

zerolle, our Junior Fair Ambassador, Tim Manzerolle, 

and our OAS president, Donna Henderson, to the Annual 

District #5 Meeting. Here I had the opportunity to meet 

with other fairs from the area, discuss ideas, and hear 

from the District #5 fair officers. Here is a summary of 

some of the information we picked up from this meeting. 

 A óprofessionalô in quilt making has been defined 

as an individual who has greater than 20% of their in-

come provided through quilt making. 

 Events: There will be a judging school in 2016, 

hosted by the Brampton Fair. Topics are still to be deter-

mined. This will take place on Saturday June 4, 2016. Con-

vention will take place on February 18-20, 2016 in Toronto 

for representatives from all the Ontario fairs to get together.  

 The Ontario Association of Agricultural Societies 

(OAAS) will be undergoing restructuring over the next 

year. This will include a conversion to one provincial direc-

tor per district, as well as an associate provincial director. 

District #5 will be changing their current constitution to a 

ópolicies and proceduresô document. Individual fairs will maintain their own constitutions.  

 There will be positions available at the OAAS for 

Office Support and General Manager. The office sup-

port position will maintain both secretarial and treas-

urer's duties, and will be vacant in April, and filled by 

March. The General Manager position will be filled 

after the provincial board is decided. Watch the Gazette 

for these job postings. 

 Congratulations to all of our entries at the Dis-

trict #5 meeting on excellent submissions. We were very 

well represented with our entries in quilt-making, junior 

and senior posters, chocolate chip cookies, and 60% whole wheat bread. Well done to 

Vanessa Vammus for placing first in the Senior Poster Competition. 

 This meeting was a wonderful op-

portunity for discussions with other fairs, 

and I am looking forward to Convention, 

where we can learn even more. 

 Happy Holidays! 

Jo Trimble 

Office Administrator & Fair Coordinator 

Orangeville Agricultural Society 

admin@orangevillefairgrounds.ca 


